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2315438E (A-UNOG-2023-0788) ‘HRC/NONE/2023/SP/39’: Reply from China – UA CHN (7/2023)

[Translated from Chinese]

Receipt is hereby acknowledged of the communication [dated 12 May 2023] addressed
by the United Nations Human Rights Council’s special mechanisms [– the Special Rapporteur on
the situation of human rights in the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea and Working Group
on Arbitrary Detention] (ref. UA CHN 7/2023). The Chinese Government wishes to make the
following reply:

Persons entering illegally from the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea are illegal
immigrants violating Chinese entry and exit control laws and regulations, not refugees, and
should not be dealt with according to the “non-refoulement” principle. China is a country
governed by the rule of law. It has always investigated and punished foreigners who enter the
country illegally, in accordance with the law, and guaranteed the rights of the persons involved
in accordance with the law, including the necessary living environment, diet, medical treatment,
outdoor activities and interpretation, and fully respected their personal dignity. China will
continue to uphold a principle combining domestic law, international law and humanitarian law,
in addressing the issue of persons entering illegally from the Democratic People’s Republic of
Korea.

—————
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